Minutes of the Meeting of Great Milton Parish Council 
held on Monday 20th April at 7.15pm in the Pavilion:

Present:

Cllrs. S Harrod (Chair and District Councillor), R Deacon, G Harris and 
C Pepperell. 

In Attendance:
Ms H Cherry (Clerk) No members of the public.
205/15
Apologies for Absence

P Fewell (Vice Chair) (holiday), D Colley (work commitments) and B Fox (holiday)
206/15

Variations of order of business
None

207/15
Declarations of member’s interest

None
208/15
Matters to Report

The District Councillor and County Councillor provided the meeting with updates from their respective councils to be published in The Bulletin.
Police Report

In March Thames Valley Police (TVP) received 6 calls from the Great Milton area. 


They related to 


3 x Miscellaneous calls


2 x Traffic incidents


1 x suspicious activity


Crimes Reported:


There have been no reported Crimes to TVP from the Great Milton area


Have Your Say Meetings

The next have your say meeting has not been scheduled but any issues can be emailed to the neighbourhood team:


wheatleychalgroveNHPT@thamesvalley.pnn.police.uk 

209/15
Correspondence and Public Discussion

The clerk reported that she had not received any correspondence from the public.
210/15
Planning Applications Received from SODC

None
211/15
Minutes of the Previous Meeting 


It was resolved to APPROVE the minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Monday 16th March as a true and accurate record.

212/15
Financial Resolutions

A
It was RESOLVED to APPROVE paying a donation of £125 to Little Owls Nursery; to help pay towards the connection of a phone line within the Pavilion.

B
To authorise cheques for payment:

Helen Cherry. Salary, Tax and Expenses. 

Jonathan Dudley. Bulletin production. No invoice received in time of the meeting.

Wheatley Park School. Donation. £50
Good Night Out (Theatre). Donation. £50
St John Ambulance. Donation. £50
SODC. Dog bin emptying1 October 2014 – 31 March 2015. £125.68
Earth Anchors (Dog Bin for Milton Common). £135.59
Little Owls Nursery (BT Phone line connection) £125

C
Parish Council Annual Accounts and Bank Reconciliation
It was RESOLVED to APPROVE the Parish Council annual accounts and bank reconciliation for the year ended 31st March 2015
D
Great Milton Parish Council Internal Audit Plan
It was RESOLVED to APPROVE the annual internal plan.

E
Cheque Signatory
It was RESOLVED to appoint Cllr Bill Fox as an additional cheque signatory.

213/15
Parish Clerk and Cllr’s update of matters in hand (Action update)
Neighbours Hall Car Park
It was noted that GMPC would need to receive an risk assessment before considering loaning money towards the neighbours hall car park.

Bank statements
Cllr Chrissie Pepperell signed-off GMPC bank statements
Lower-end drive (Pitts Green)
Cllr Gwen Harris reported that she were to meet Colin Putt (village maintenance) with regard to resurfacing Pitts Green drive.

Upload the bulletin to Great Milton Parish Website
The clerk reported that she now receives PDF copies of the bulletin from Jonathan Dudley of which Cllr Roz Deacon will upload to the website.

The meeting closed at 7:54
The next meeting of Great Milton Parish Council will be held on Monday 18th May starting at 8:00pm in the Pavilion.
Signed: 


